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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 23, 1978

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Today I issued an Executive Order to improve government regulations.  This Order will open up 
new opportunities for public participation in the regulatory process, require regulations to be 
clearer and more understandable, and assure more effective oversight of the development of 
agency regulations.

I believe that this effort is one of the most important reform initiatives to be undertaken by my 
Administration.  I have asked the members of the Cabinet and other agency heads to give 
personal priority and attention to implementing the Order.  To be fully effective and achieve the 
full range of needed improvements, I believe that it would be useful for the independent 
regulatory commissions to initiate a voluntary effort to achieve similar procedural reforms.

As you know, public comment on whether or not to apply these procedures to independent 
regulatory agencies was specifically sought in the November 18, 1977 notice in the Federal 
Register.  The overwhelming response was that these agencies should adopt the provisions of the 
Order.  The public is seeking a change.  They are encouraging us to seek new approaches to the 
way in which government regulates.  They point out that if regulations were simpler, less 
burdensome, and more clearly understandable, people would be better able to comply with them.

I believe that the new spirit of openness, simplicity and clarity advocated in this Executive Order 
responds to the public’s concerns.  I know that many important reforms are already underway in 
the independent agencies and I believe that the requirements of the Order complement these 
efforts.  I am asking you as Chairman of your agency to initiate your own program to incorporate 
the provisions of the Order.  In addition, it would be useful for you to report progress on your 
efforts to the Congress and to me by June 30, 1978.  I look forward to reviewing these reports.

Sincerely,

Jimmy Carter

The Honorable Harold Marvin Williams
Chairman
Securities and Exchange Commission
Washington, D.C.  20549


